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 Changes to Directed Health Measures Due to Increased Spread of COVID-19 

 

Southwest Nebraska Public Health Department (SWNPHD) has received updated Directed Health 
Measures for the health district that will apply to all counties in Nebraska.  Some of the changes 
include 25% capacity for indoor gatherings and events, 6 feet required between groups of 8 people 
or less in any setting, and masks required for any indoor business where people will be closer than 6 
feet for 15 minutes or more. These changes will be in effect from November 11th to November 30th, 
2020. 
 
SWNPHD had 184 new cases of COVID-19 reported from November 2nd to November 9th.  A 
breakout by county includes:  Chase – 25; Dundy – 8; Frontier – 6; Furnas – 36; Hayes – 2; Hitchcock 
– 10; Keith – 26; Perkins – 9; Red Willow – 62.  This brings the totals for the health district to 1131 
cases with 686 cases recovered.  Many of these cases are linked to direct contact with another 
positive case; however, community spread is occurring across all nine counties. An additional four 
deaths due to COVID-19 were also reported. 
 

The spread of COVID-19 in Nebraska has reached the point that additional action must be taken in 
order to prevent the healthcare system from being overwhelmed. Other areas are already seeing 
delays in care due to lack of hospital beds or difficulty arranging transfers to other hospitals.  While 
the hospitals in SWNPHD’s nine-county health district are currently handling the extra patient load, 
the situation could change very quickly.  The effect of this change would be felt throughout the 
area and goes beyond just COVID-19 patients.  A lack of hospital beds, especially trauma beds, 
would mean delays in care for victims of accidents or others with immediate needs. 
 
Governor Ricketts in his press conference on November 9th stated, “We need to do more.  
Nebraskans can help out and prevent more restrictions by following the guidelines to protect our 
healthcare system and keep each other safe.”  If more people will choose to avoid close contact in 
crowded spaces, it will make a difference in the number of people getting sick, which will free up 
resources so that everyone who needs care will be able to get it. 
 

The COVID-19 Community Risk Dial for the week of November 9th remains at orange, meaning 
residents of southwest Nebraska have a high risk of contracting COVID-19.  Testing is available but 
may require travel.  Healthcare systems in the health district and across the state are burdened by 
the number of people hospitalized for COVID-19.  Orange level recommendations include wearing a 
mask in public, washing hands and surfaces often, limiting travel, and working from home when 
possible. High-risk and vulnerable individuals should avoid public places. 
 
COVID-19 information is available at dhhs.ne.gov and swhealth.ne.gov.  You can also follow 
SWNPHD on Facebook, Twitter, and Instagram. SWNPHD serves Chase, Dundy, Frontier, Furnas, 
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Hayes, Hitchcock, Keith, Perkins, and Red Willow counties.  SWNPHD is located at 404 West 10th St 
(1 block north of Arby’s) in McCook.                
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